Notes of meeting about revising the Closure Plan for Rattlechain Lagoon.                 EAWML 40803
8 May 2013 at Rhodia UK Ltd, Trinity Street, Oldbury.  

Present:  John Davis, Dave Whitford, James Perry, Tom Dutton, John Moorhouse, and Russell Cullen (URS).  

URS have been commissioned to review the Hydrogeological Risk Assessment taking John Davis comments, dated 8 January 2013, on the initial submission into account.  

1.1:   6 monthly groundwater level monitoring agreed.  

1.2:   Elemental phosphorus (P4) will be added to the groundwater analysis suite.  A&W methodology can be sent to our NLS if we want it.  If results are consistently low, we can consider dropping it off the suite.  

1.3:   BH5 has been found and will be checked for efficacy as it is the deepest well in the rock.  Plain case through made ground.  6 years data on the seepage from Mintworth Quays site will be reviewed.  
1.4:   Consider adding benzene to suite if A&W SIP grenades proved to be in the site.  

1.5:   Agreed the discharge would be sampled.  

1.6:   Agreed.  

1.7:   Agreed.  

2.1:   Some monitoring in made ground for landfill gas and consideration of the need for phosphine monitoring agreed.  
2.2:   Contractors started to cut a road in the slope but this was stopped until a stability report is completed.  The final design and updated stability report will be submitted separate to the HRA.  

Dave Whitford

